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FORT ROSS INTERPRETIVE ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER - DECEMBER

FRIA BOARD NOTES

INTERNSHIP PROGRAM
FRIA has instituted a new internship program which will attract scholars to Fort Ross
for the purpose of research and consultation for the Fort's various interpretive programs.
Internships which will last for one month provide a stipend and interns will be hosted
in the homes of FRIA members.Candidates for internship will be proposed by FRIA Board
Members. The first intern will be Victor Mikolayevitch Malaschev. He will arrive mid-
Decernber and begin his internship shortly thereafter. He is a graduate of Leningrad
University and Leningrad Art Academy. He is a retired Captain of Artillery in the
Soviet Army. He worked as Objects Conservator at the State Ethnographic Museum in
Leningrad and is currently Objects Conservator at the State Artillery History Museum
in Leningrad. Mr. Malaschev can benefit Fort Ross with knowledge of domestic and
urban architectural details, his expert knowledge in 19th Century military uniforms,
and technical expertise in 19th Century artillery practices. As conservator and
illustrator he consults with several of Leningrad's major museums for the purpose
of setting up exhibitions and artifact displays. Mr. Malaschev1s knowledge of Russian
traditional culture will be of great importance to the new interpretive program at
Fort Ross.

CALL HOUSE HAS A SOLID START
At the October FRIA Board meeting it was announced by Bill Mennell that the Call House
foundation has been stabilized using $36,000 of State Funds. FRIA asked Bill to obtain
bids on replacing floor boards where needed. FRIA is looking for volunteers to work
with Bill on this leg of the project and on refitting doors and windows. The State
will continue financially supporting the project. This is encouraging as the Call
House is the anchor for the Ranch Era of Fort Ross. This Ranch Era will eventually
show how important the Sonoma County Coast ranches were to the development of San Francisco.

KODIAK COMES TO FORT ROSS
FRIA has purchased a replica of a traditional Koniag bentwood hunting hat made by
Jim Dillard of Kodiak, Alaska, and a throwing board and dart used for hunting sea mammals
made by Joe Kelley, also of Kodiak. These are now on display in the Fort Ross Visitor
Center in the North Pacific exhibit. FRIA has also approved the purchase of a larger
display case for revolving exhibits, pending conceptual approval by District Superintendent
Ronald L. Hanshew.

RUSSIAN AMERICA THROUGH SOVIET EYES
Nikolai N. Bolkhovitinov of the Institute of History, U.S.S.R. Academy of Sciences,
Moscow will be visiting Fort Ross on November 2nd and 3rd. He is the author of
several books on early U.S. - Russian relations, including his new work on the sale
of Alaska. He has also published documents on Ivan Kuskov's early explorations along
the Sonoma Coast and on Kuskov's correspondence with Alexander Baranov, his superior
in Alaska. The FRIA Board will be hosting a dinner in his honor on Friday evening and
The Company will be treating him to breakfast after his overnight stay in the Fort.
On Saturday, November 3, at 1:00, Dr. Bolkhovitinov will give a short presentation in
the Visitor Center. The Sonoma State History Club will be hosting lunch for Dr.
Bolkhovitinov on that day.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
November 3, Saturday, 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. -- Presentation by Dr. Nikolai N. Bolkhovitinov

December 8, Saturday, 10:00 a.m. — FRIA BOARD MEETING, ELECTION OF BOARD MEMBERS
and POTLUCK CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION. (A ham will be provided by Frieda Tomlin.)

December .15, Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. --CPR CLASS will be held at the
Fort. Ross Visitor Center for those needing to renew or for new certification.
The cost of this class is $15.00 and it will be taught by Dan DeKay. It is
limited to 15 people. To register please contact Lyn at 847-3437, Robin at
847-3286 or Dan at 886-5306.












